

United Way of Hancock County Annual Meeting March 19, 2020

United Way of Hancock County



A Message from the CEO

- Our role in the coronavirus crisis is for assistance to partner agencies and nonprofit organizations who provide direct services to individuals. We are soliciting donations and coordinating resources, including volunteers, to fill the gaps now and in the future.
- Highlights for 2019 is focus on being customer-centered and easy to do business with by focusing on communication and relationships with all stakeholders. A promise to fulfill our mission: Give, Advocate, and Volunteer. We made changes to our financial reporting to provide better clarity and a more process-based approach. Over 1100 volunteers assisted in the 2019 Days of Caring. This translates to over \$110,000 of capacity to our community. We are one of 12 organizations in the State of Ohio to be awarded a Skills Grant.
- The 2020 Campaign was a success. A big thank you to the Bill Conlisk, campaign chair, and all of the division chairs.

Meeting minutes

Meeting called to order by Chris Webb.

- Spradlin made a motion to approve the minutes from last year's meeting, 2nd by Ford. Motion passes.
- Webb recognized the staff, board, and volunteers for all their hard work in the past year.
- A big thanks to Bill Conlisk, 2020 Campaign Chair, for a successful campaign.
- Mayle's term on the board has expired.
 We appreciate all of his contributions to the UWHC for the past eight years.
- Momany, Resource Development Director, is retiring. We appreciate his service.
- Motion to approve the board members (Kevin Spradlin, Chris Webb, and Randy Galbraith). Motion passes.
- Officers for 2020 are: Hackenberg, Chair; Edgington, Chair Elect; Kreinbrick, Treasurer; and Ward, Secretary.
- 2021 Campaign chair are Gregg & Beth Hull and Matt and Julie Hull. Thank you, in advance, for your leadership.
- Introduction of Hackenberg as 2020
 United Way of Hancock County Chair.

Hackenberg thanked everyone for their service, congratulated our award winners, and commented that UWHC would focus on collaboration and continuing to make our community stronger.

Award winners:

Volunteer of the Year: Larry McDaniel and his VITA tax team SECOR Scholarship: Chloe Kin Service Ward: David Cassidy